Minutes of a Joint Extra-ordinary meeting of Berrow Parish Council and Pendock Parish Council 20th June 2013

The Minutes of an Extra-ordinary joint meeting of Berrow Parish Council and Pendock Parish Council
Held at  Berrow and Pendock Village Hall on Thursday 20th June at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllrs.  Richard Fellows,  Stan Morse,  Geoff Shail, Rob Morgan, Mike Thomas,  Ruth Coates, John Humphries and John Davison.
In attendance: Clerk,  Lesley Turpin and Gwyneth Williams representing the PCC and Richard Timney from Community First.
1. Apologies:  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Angela Tomkinson, Barry Baker and Rosemary Philipson-Stow.
2. Berrow & Pendock Village Hall:    Richard Fellows, Chairman of Berrow Parish Council took the Chair and explained that the meeting was called to discuss  the report from the PCC regarding negotiations of the revised terms of the lease of the hall.  (The full report is appended to these minutes)
· Para. 1 – It was noted that the United Benefice of Berrow with Pendock, Eldersfield, Hollybush and Birtsmorton would agree to the terms in this paragraph recommended by the sub-committee which were also accepted and agreed by the two Parish councils.
· Para. 2 – It was noted and agreed by both Parish Councils that costs associated with the septic tank would be an issue between the Village Hall and the eventual owners of Berrow Vicarage and that any concerns about the security of the Upper Room would be a matter for the PCC to address.
· Para. 3 – It was noted that the PCC were prepared to reduce the number of times that they could use the hall free of charge from every Sunday and 12 other days in the year to every Sunday and 6 other days in the year.   This offer was appreciated.
· Para. 4 – The PCC understood the Parish Councils’ concerns regarding their staff using the toilet facilities if there was a function on in the hall and recommended that their staff be provided with a key to the emergency exit if other arrangements could not be negotiated.  It was pointed out that if there was a function on, this exit would be unlocked anyway as it was a fire exit  and as soon as the new toilet facilities could be implemented the door would probably have to be replaced by a push bar exit or similar and a key would be made available.
· Paras. 5 & 6 – The parish councils were pleased that the PCC had consulted the Benefice Architects regarding its duty of care to its employee who would be using the upper floor room  but were not prepared to accept the loss of the kitchen entrance.   It was reported that the Village Hall Management Committee had recently consulted a member of the fire service regarding its current fire prevention policy and they had noted that the side door  was a fire exit for the kitchen and should be noted accordingly.
It was noted that the gap between the stairs and the kitchen was less that 750 mm the current specified width for a fire corridor, but the total width at this point would be sufficient for two fire exits if the new fire wall down the stairs replaced the bannister rail and the wainscoting was removed.
It was proposed by the PCC representatives that perhaps the Church Architects could consider walling in the stairs as suggested but putting a door at the bottom of the stairs thus continuing to have two exits to the side door at the base of the stairs.

· Other matters of concern – Cllr. Shail raised his concerns that a precedent was being set allowing the PCC any free days use of the hall over and above the 52 Sundays each year that are currently available to them on the existing lease.
It was noted that the Village Hall would have considerable call on its finances over the next five years bring it up to a satisfactory standard, that the considerable delays on renewing the lease were holding up the refurbishment of the toilets, and when these are completed the hall would be in an excellent position to hold weddings and similar events on Saturdays bringing in much needed funds to maintain the hall to a suitable standard.

The Village Hall was looking to make the building more commercial and drive up occupancy and the Parish Councils felt that setting a precedence of allowing the PCC these additional free days  was not part of the Village Hall’s future plans.
It was therefore agreed by the Parish Councils that they were happy to continue to  let the PCC have use of the Village Hall every Sunday free of charge, but where not prepared to accept their request for any further days without charge.

The meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.

PCC Report regarding the terms of the new lease for the Berrow & Pendock Village Hall
Following the meeting of Berrow with Pendock PCC regarding the lease of Berrow Hall, the PCC noted that Pendock Parish Council accepted the following:

1. The United Benefice of Berrow with Pendock, Eldersfield, Hollybush and Birtsmorton would:-

 

· be responsible for the decoration of the room they wished to use

· be responsible for providing a independently metered electrical supply

· be responsible for providing a telephone line

· contribute to the cost of external repairs on a pro rata basis based on respective floor areas and nett of any grants received

· take responsibility for the stairs leading to the Upper Floor

2. As far as Berrow Parish Council’s additional proposals were concerned, Berrow with Pendock PCC did not accept that the cost of running and maintaining the septic tank was an issue between itself and the Parish Councils; rather it was a matter to be resolved between the Parish Councils and the eventual owners of Berrow Vicarage.  Similarly, they discounted Berrow Parish Council’s concerns about the security of PCC equipment stored in the Upper Room as not being germane to the lease. Instead it was a matter for Berrow with Pendock PCC to address.

3. However, the PCC did acknowledge the concerns regarding the number of times they could use the Hall free of charge and they agreed to ask that this number be reduced by half to 6 in a 12 month period.  

4. The PCC also recognised the potential difficulty regarding toilet access but did not consider this to be a major issue; currently, the envisaged hours of occupation of the Upper Room (Tuesday and Thursday afternoons between 1.30 and 4.00 pm) fall outside times when the Hall is occupied by other users and the PCC believes that should a conflict occur, this could be resolved by local negotiation.  Alternatively, provision could be made for access to the toilet area to be gained via the existing fire door in that area by means of installing a key operated mechanism that allows the door to be opened from the outside.  

5. Finally, you raised the need for the PCC to consider its duty of care to whoever might be working in the Upper Room or Upper Floor as Berrow Parish Council wished the area to be called.  

6. Having taken advice from our architect, this amounts to having to provide fire protection beyond that provided by the existing fire alarm system.  This could best be achieved by building a stud wall enclosing the entrance containing the staircase.  The wall would extend from the edge of the kitchen wall nearest the staircase to the ceiling and up the staircase from its sloping base to the ceiling up to and including its junction with the outer wall of the Upper Room leaving the area under the staircase open to allow in the light in from the window on the south face of the building.  This would also have the advantage of providing a unique entrance to the Upper Floor.  Admittedly building the wall would deny an access to the users of the Hall, but as the gap between the wall and the staircase is less than the minimum of 750 mm specified for any fire escape corridor, the PCC believes the loss of this access to be a minor inconvenience rather than a major stumbling block.

Berrow with Pendock PCC would be grateful if these proposals could be accepted by both Parish Councils.

Reverend Mike Rogers
Rector
Berrow with Pendock Eldersfield Hollybush and Birtsmorton
01684 833230 or 07979 854488
mandmrogers@btinternet.com 
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